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Keeping in Touch
Newsletter

We plan to issue three newsletters a year, in
October, February and June. In order to cut
down on postage costs we would like to send
this to you by email wherever possible.
Please email Jane Laxton at the address
elow if you are willing to receive the
~hewsletter like this. We request that you
include your postal address, and the names
of your local and area Quaker meeting where
appropriate, so we can get an idea of the
geographical spread of interested people.

If you already receive this by email please
confirm to Jane Laxton that you still want it
and respond to the previous sentence.

We will of course continue to send the
newsletter by post to people who request
this. Please fill in the form on the back page
and send it to Jane Laxton.

If we do not hear from you by email or post
~/€ Will understand that you are no longer
interested in receiving information from us.

Briefings

These will be sent out every few weeks to
those on our email list, giving up-to-date
information and suggestions for action.
Briefing No.4 is included with this newsletter
to give you an example.

Torture: strictly forbidden?

The title of our April conference at Friends
House reminds us of the absolute nature of
the ban on torture in national and
international law. Whatever the
circumstances, however strong the suspicion
of guilt, nothing can be held to justify its use.

Perhaps the most insidious legacy of the
Bush administration has been the under-
mining of this absolute standard. Just as
torture becomes endemic in police and prison
systems once it has been accepted, so
discourse about torture has become
accepted in public debate on the ‘war on
terror’ in the USA. Fortunately the UK
dropped the use of this term ahead of the US
but the Prime Minister's commitment in June
to have the interrogation policy of MiI5 and
MI6 rewritten and publicised seems to be an
implicit recognition that in its present form it
does not bear out the assertion of his
predecessor’s spokesman that “Tony Blair
does not condone torture, has never
authorised it nor colluded in it at any time”.
But the present interrogation policy is not
going to be published. It is also disappointing
that the Government's response to the
Parliamentary Human Rights Committee’s
report, Allegations of UK Complicity in
Torture, is almost entirely negative.

Q-CAT at Yearly Meeting Gathering (YMG)

As planned, we held two meetings at YMG at

York in July as well as putting on a small

exhibition in the Listed Informal Groups Fair.
continued >
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In the longer of the two meetings (which
clashed with the third YM session on same
sex marriage, leading to a smaller
attendance than we had hoped for), we
heard about some of the therapeutic work
done by the Medical Foundation for the
Care of Victims of Torture in the context of
gardening. Mary Raphaely, director of the
Natural Growth Project there, spoke about
the healing properties of such work, the use
of metaphors of growth and new life, of
establishing or recovering a sense of
purpose and connectedness with the
environment. She described the satisfaction
which the work gave to people who had
suffered traumatic losses and were now in
a state of exile and bereavement, and how
it often enables them to pick up the pieces
of their lives and recover their self-worth.

In the shorter gathering, with about 30
Friends present, we discussed recent
revelations of British complicity in the
interrogation of terrorist suspects where
torture was used and how Q-CAT could
best engage with such issues. Should we
try to act nationally, with the help of QPSW
and the Parliamentary Liaison Secretary?
Should we focus on briefing Friends locally
with material to help them in lobbying their
MPs? Can we go further in making
connections between the concern and its
basis in the Testimonies? The Woodbrooke
seminar next April should help our ongoing
process of discernment.

Friends House conference, April 2009

At our second conference we heard about:
(a) the legal aspects of US “re-definitions”
of torture techniques from Nigel Rodley, a
former UN Special Rapporteur on Torture
and currently a member of the UN
Committee on Torture; (b) the physical and
mental effects of torture, from Moazzam
Begg, a British citizen from the Manchester
area who is a survivor of Guantanamo Bay

and other hidden detention facilities; and (c)
the spiritual dimension of the concern, from
Justin Welby, dean of Liverpool and former

. director of reconciliation ministry at

Coventry cathedral.

It is invidious to choose one key point to
represent each of the speakers but this is
all that space allows so that is the best we
can do. Nigel Rodley confirmed that
members of the Bush administration should
be held individually accountable for the
misdirection of intelligence agencies and
military interrogators over the definition of
torture: particularly guilty are the legal
advisers and the higher their rank in the
administration, the more liable to
prosecution they should be. Moazzam BeL
testified to the futility of torture as a
component of interrogation, both in its
failure to elicit the truth and in its
degradation of the humanity of torturer and
victim. Justin Welby saw torture as the
ultimate example of what has gone wrong
in the post-modern world, the result of
losing a sense of the sacredness of human
life in its individual and social context. We
are grateful to Chris Lawson for his
thoughtful and positive clerking of the
event.

Yearly Meeting, May 28" — 31512010 \—

Q-CAT sent a written submission to Yearly
Meeting Agenda Committee and we were
represented at the recent initial ‘threshing’
meeting at Friends House where possible
topics and a theme arise from a process of
discernment. In the context of “engaging with
the political process”, our concern was well
received as an example of the link between
the spiritual basis of Quaker work and its
practical expression and also how BYM aims
to function as a “dispersed community”.
Depending on deliberations at the next
meeting of Agenda Committee in November,
this means that the concern may feature in a
session of the Yearly Meeting.






